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Introduction 

1. 
TAGRA paper (2009)08 sets out proposals for providing NRAC information at sub NHS Board level to support service planning at both CHP and GP practice level across NHS Scotland. 

PURPOSE 
2. The purpose of this paper is to inform TAGRA that the CHP-based NRAC model developed to support the Integrated Resource Framework (IRF) has been updated with the latest 2009/10 NRAC data. 
3. The paper highlights technical issues associated with providing NRAC formula data at CHP level and seeks approval to issue the model to CHPs.
4. Resource support for the annual update is already being provided by the Joint Improvement Team as part of its work on the IRF.
BACKGROUND

5. The Shifting the Balance of Care delivery group and COSLA are developing an Integrated Resource Framework (IRF) that aims to provide NHS Boards and their Local Authority partners with information about existing resource patterns, cost drivers and local drivers of need.  This work has generated a demand for more detailed information at CHP and sub-CHP level.  In particular, information at a locality and GP practice level on current resource patterns and areas of relative under- or over- provision of services relative to need.  

6. As part of the IRF programme the Scottish Government is keen to make NRAC information available to CHPs so they can start to match current resource patterns to estimated needs and to investigate material variations between these.  However, the Hospital and Community Health Service (HCHS) element of the NRAC formula is built up from census datazone units whilst most service planning is actually done using GP practices as the unit of the analysis.  
7. In order present the NRAC data at GP practice level, the HCHS data are mapped to GP practice data. The needs indices obtained are then applied to the unadjusted list size GP practice populations. Indices and shares are calculated at GP practice level, and then aggregated into CHPs. All CHPs shares add to 100% within each NHS board.
Proposed next steps
8. The CHP-based model will be as simple and user friendly as possible with sufficient notes and supporting documents to enable NHS Boards to make the best use of the data.

9. ISD and ASD will ensure that the CHP model is presented in a way which does not cause confusion with NRAC indices and shares and add the necessarily footnotes and caveats to the output.  
10. Sub-Board level GP and CHP shares will be made available to NHS Boards on request including those Boards taking part in the IRF pilots. Boards will receive their own data only, as there may be disclosure issues regarding some general practices dealing with homeless patients and patients with challenging behaviour.
11. The model will be maintained annually taking into account GP practice movements.
conclusions

12. TAGRA are invited to consider the proposal to provide the CHP data to NHS Boards.
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